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	Pension Investment Association of Canada

Association canadienne des gestionnaires de fonds de retraite


March 18, 2005

Joint Forum of Financial Market Regulators

c/o Nurez Jiwani

Director, Regulatory Coordination Branch

Financial Services Commission of Ontario

5160 Yonge Street

17th Floor, Box 85

North York  Ontario

M2N 6L9

Dear Sirs:

The Pension Investment Association of Canada (PIAC) was pleased to participate in the Industry Working Group which submitted recommendations to the Joint Forum on February 28, 2005.

We applaud the Joint Forum for its approach of involving the industry in seeking a practical means to quickly resolve specific problems arising in the interaction of pension, insurance and mutual fund rules.  Unfortunately, the time frame specified to the Working Group did not permit detailed feedback from our full membership.  We are now in the process of collecting feedback from PIAC members to the February 28th submission.

One theme heard repeatedly from our members is the need to re-invigorate the process for broad overhaul of pension rules in this changing environment.  We have a concern that resolution of the specific rule issues addressed by the Working Group might lead to deferral of broader review of changes that might benefit pension plans and reduce the burden on government.  We do support your objective of continuous improvement and strongly urge you to push forward with a broader agenda.

As an example, many of our members took pride in the Joint Task Force recommendations of August 2001 to the CAPSA Investment Policy Committee.  We feel that report could still serve as a useful basis for expanded review and discussion.

PIAC pledges to assist you in any ongoing process to harmonize investment rules applied to pension plans, whether defined benefit or defined contribution, to streamline and simplify regulation, and to deliver benefits efficiently to our members and their participants.  Please urge the Joint Forum to press for needed changes in a timely and participative fashion.

Yours truly,

John Denham

Chair, Investment Practices Committee
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